
GUARDIAN ANGELS PARISH 
 PARISH OFFICE: 
 1310 WESTPORT ROAD   

 KANSAS CITY, MO  64111 

 (816) 931-4351 PHONE 

 (816) 531-6396  FAX 

  

 OFFICE HOURS: 
 MONDAY- THURSDAY……. 8:30 AM- 4:30 PM 

 FRIDAY………………….... 8:30 AM - NOON 

 

 PARISH WEBSITE: 
 GUARDIANANGELSKC.ORG 

 
 EMAIL:  
 INFO@GUARDIANANGELSKC.ORG 

 

 LITURGY SCHEDULE: 
 SATURDAY…………….. 4:00 PM 

 SUNDAY……………….. 8:30 AM AND 11:00 AM 

 TUESDAY…………….… 5:30 PM 

 WED., THURS. & FRI….. 8:15 AM 

Lenten Penance Service on  

Saturday,  April 1st at 2:30 pm.  

There will also be an opportunity to 

partake  in the burning of the sins. 
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Mass Intentions 
SATURDAY, MARCH 25 

4:00 PM PARISHIONERS AND BENEFACTORS 

SUNDAY, MARCH 26 

8:30 AM 

11:00 AM 

TUESDAY, MARCH 28 

5:30 PM 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 29 

8:15 AM LENA CARMEA; 

THURSDAY, MARCH 30 

8:15 AM OUR LADY OF HOPE 

FRIDAY, MARCH 31 

8:15 AM 

SATURDAY, APRIL 1 

4:00 PM PATRICIA KUTTELES &  

 MARY WISEMAN 

SUNDAY, APRIL 2 

8:30 AM PARISHIONERS AND BENEFACTORS 

11:00 AM ADOLPH BERNAL 

Sunday, March 26 
9:30 am Social Justice Sunday Chapel 
9:30 am Parent Meeting Parish Office 
9:30 am First Communion Class Parish Hall 
11:00 am Pre-school Parish Hall 
Monday, March 27 
5:00 pm Holy Hour & Stations of the Cross 
Tuesday, March 28 
5:45 pm Green Team Parish Hall 
6:00 pm Finance Council Parish Office 
Wednesday, March 29 
7:00 pm RCIA Parish Office 
Thursday, March 30 
6:30 pm What Catholics Believe Parish Hall 
Saturday, April 1  
2:30 pm Lenten Penance Service 

The Week Aheadééé... 

PRAY FOR OUR SICK & MILITARY 
 

Please pray for those who are sick or recuperating: 

Shirley Andrade, Larry Clark, Candy Colorado, Cathryn 

Dugan, Teddy Elmer, Jose Padilla Enriques, Ruby Falk, 

Matthew Flord, Pat Garcia, Ruth Romaine Glass, Sylvia 

Harral, Marie Hash, Antoinette Marie Hernandez, Leo 

Hernandez, Nick and Rita Hernandez, Adri Jordison, 

Dolores Kiefer, Major John King, Phil Lima, Mary Jo 

Lister, Erma Lopez, Kathy Luna, Lupe Luna, Fr. Glenn 

Mueller, Kathy Neal, James Norbury, Carol Oropeza, 

Celia Padilla, Jose E. Padilla, Rose and Joe Padilla, 

David Panzero, Pete Pierron, Margaret Reid, Theo 

Stephen Ridenour, Jessie Ruiz, Lois Ruocco, Betty and 

Tom Ryan, Marigene Suellentrop, Pat Sullivant, Susan 

Tarwater, Beverly Tumberger, Soccorro Velo, Michael 

Weaver, Pat Woodrum, La Vera Young, and for all the 

sick and infirmed. 

 

Please pray for those serving in the military: 

Ryan Asbury (Air Force), Joe  Penniston, James 

Reyes (Marines), Bill Sullentrop, Joshua Kappler 

(Navy) 

Readings for the Week of March 26, 2017 

Sunday:  1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a/Ps 23:1-6/Eph 5:8-14/Jn 9:1

 -41 or 9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 

Monday:  Is 65:17-21/Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-12a, 13b/Jn 4:43-54 

 Ez 47:1-9, 12/Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 8-9/Jn 5:1-16 

Wednesday:  Is 49:8-15/Ps 145:8-9, 13cd-15, 17-18/Jn 5:17-30 

Thursday:  Ex 32:7-14/Ps 106:19-23/Jn 5:31-47 

Friday:  Wis 2:1a, 12-22/Ps 34:17-21, 23/Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30 

Saturday:  Jer 11:18-20/Ps 7:2-3, 9bc-12/Jn 7:40-53 

Next Sunday:  Ez 37:12-14/Ps 130:1-8/Rom 8:8-11/Jn 11:1-45 or 

 11:3-7, 17, 20-27, 33b-45  
 

ÉLiturgical Publications Inc. 

Social Justice Sundays in Lent 

Each Sunday during Lent (March 26 and April 2) Guardian Angels 

will have speakers who present and facilitate discussion on a 

variety of social justice issues.  These issues include issues like: 

Equal Access to Education, Dignity in End-of-Life Care, 

Community Engagement, and Domestic Violence.  The discussions 

will take place in the Chapel from 9:45 am till 10:45 am.  There is 

no charge for this series.  If you have questions, please contact Dr. 

Amanda Quantz from the University of Saint Mary at (913) 758-

6158 or amanda.quantz@stmary.edu.  This series is a great way to 

prepare for the Lenten season and learn more about important 

Holy Hour and Way of the Cross 

Monday, March 27 

 

Holy Hour  5:00 pm—6:30pm 

Benediction 6:20 pm 

Stations of Cross 6:30 pm—7:00 pm 

Stop in for just a few minutes or for the 

entire time.  This is an opportunity to pray 

in silence and feel Jesus’ presence.  We 

will pray the Stations of the Cross together 

as a Parish — this will be led by the Young 

Adults group here at Guardian Angels. 

Many Thanks to the IUPUI (Indiana 
University and Purdue University) Alternative 

Spring Break Students.  They stayed in the 

convent while they worked at the Indian Heritage 

Center on 39th Street.  After completing that 

work, they painted the Parish Hall before leaving 

town.  They did a great job; the Parish Hall looks 

very clean and fresh. 



Food Pantry  
We feel very fortunate at Guardian Angels 

to have a Food Pantry to help with the needs 

of the hungry in the Westport/Roanoke area. 

This is because of your generous support 

and we thank you.  

 

Food Pantry Suggestions for this Week 
Canned vegetables, Soup, Tuna (canned), Dish Detergent, Body 

Wash.                 

Thank you for your generosity!! 
 

Parish Support 
 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 

Envelopes ................................................ $1,324.00 

Plate ............................................................ $782.00 

Total ........................................................ $2,106.00  

Second collection—Building Fund ......... $1,221.00 

“God cannot be outdone in generosity.ò   St. Ignatius of Loyola 
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Lenten Shoe Box Project and Rice Bowls 

Lenten Shoe Boxes and Rice Bowls are due at church no later 

than Palm Sunday, April 9th.  The Shoe Boxes (or gallon size 

baggies) should be placed in collection boxes at the entrances 

to church.  There will also be collection containers for Rice 

Bowls.  

Catholic Relief Services assists 100 million poor individuals 

around the world.  During Lent, they encourage us to stand 

in solidarity with the poor by offering up prayers and small 

gifts (like 25 cents or a dollar a day) for the poor.  For this 

project, they distribute containers (rice bowls) to families for 

alms giving.  These containers, if kept in a visible place in 

your home, are a constant reminder of the suffering of 

others.  Rice Bowls (collection containers) are at the 

entrances of the church.  Please return them with your 

offering no later than Palm Sunday (April 9).
 

The 2017 Festival is Sunday, June 4 

Guardian Angels Festival (now known as the Westport 

Community Festival), is seeking raffle prize donations, 

prizes for the games redemption booth and silent auction 

items. Restaurant certificates, personal service 

certificates and passes to events have proven to be 

popular items in the Auction.  Please request a gift 

certificate from restaurants or businesses you frequent. 

Your help is needed and appreciated!

There is a second collection this weekend for 

Catholic Relief Services.  Your donation to Catholic 

Relief Services will feed hungry families, provide 

health care and clean water in remote villages, help 

farmers to grow better crops, protect orphans and 

vulnerable children, and allow for an immediate 

response to emergencies.  For more than 70 years, 

CRS has been providing expertise and compassion to 

the very poorest of our brothers and sisters in more 

than 100 countries.  

Weekly SPO Young Adult Dinner 

 

Are you a young adult looking to get involved with a 

community of other young 

Catholics? Join Saint Paul’s 

Outreach every Monday night at 6 

PM for a weekly taco dinner and 

game night. Email 

spokansascity@spo.org for the 

location or find them on Facebook 

under Saint Paul’s Outreach: Young 

Adults - KC.  Saint Paul's Outreach is a Catholic 

ministry that recruits, trains, and financially supports 

young men and women to become missionaries in the 

Kansas City area to local young adults and 

college students. 

The St. Joseph ‘s Table 

at Guardian Angels last 

Sunday was exquisite!  

The addition of the new 

St. Joseph statue is 

wonderful.  Thanks to all 

who worked so diligently 

to make this such a 

wonderful event at the church!!  And thanks to all who 

donated money and products for this event as well. 

Easter Flowers 

We will be collecting donations for Easter 

flowers beginning this weekend.   

Collection boxes will be located by the 

entrances to the church.  The Collection 

boxes will be in church through April 

2nd. 

Pope Francis and Lent 

 

On March 19th of this year, 

Pope Francis wrote that Lent is a 

good opportunity for us “to draw 

near” to Jesus, “to encounter 

Him in prayer in a heart-to-heart 

dialogue… to see His face in the 

face of a brother or a sister who is suffering.” In this 

way, the Pope said, “we can renew within ourselves 

the grace of Baptism, quenching our thirst at the 

font of the Word of God and of the Holy Spirit; and 

thereby discovering, too, the joy of becoming 

artisans of reconciliation and instruments of peace 

in our daily lives.” 



Guardian Angels Staff Members 
Parish Office (816) 931-4351 

 

Deacon Tyrone Gutierrez, OSF..Pastoral Administrator, ext. 103 

   tgutierrez@guardianangelskc.org 

 

Rev. Bob Hagan, SJ....................Parochial Vicar, ext. 113 

   rhagan@guardianangelskc.org 

 

Sr. Linda Barringer, MMB.........Associate, ext. 107 

   lbarringer@guardianangelskc.org 

 

Ms. Linda Battle.........................Business Manager, ext. 102 

   lbattle@guardianangelskc.org 

 

Ms. Judy Dugan..........................Liturgist, ext. 105 

   jdugan@guardianangelskc.org 

 

Mr. Leo Hernandez.....................Maintenance Coordinator 

 

Mrs. Iulia-Anca Istrate...............Emergency Assistance Coord. ext. 112 

   iistrate@guardianangelskc.org 

 

Ms. Kate Riha.............................Administrative Assistant, ext. 101 

   kriha@guardianangelskc.org 

To report abuse: 

Ms. Jenifer Valenti.....................Ombudsman 

   (816) 812-2500 

Guardian Angels Mission Statement 

Guardian Angels is a culturally rich Catholic 

community strengthened and united in faith 

and worship. We strive to be messengers of 

hope, making God’s Word active in our 

everyday lives. We promote unity and self-

growth, provide outreach to individuals in 

need and welcome all for fellowship and 

worship. 
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    We are halfway through our Lenten Journey and the 

Gospels for these weekends are wonderful narratives with 

images and themes of Baptism.   Since the Second Vatican 

Council, there has been a renewed emphasis on the 

Sacrament and the call to live discipleship, with intention 

and awareness.  Our Baptisms call us to be followers of 

Jesus, to be proclaimers of the Word and witnesses to the 

values of the Kingdom of God. 

    Each of us has been called to a lifestyle, to a profession, to 

ministries within and outside the Church.  God has a dream 

for each of us and we receive an invitation to discern that 

call and vision of God as we journey in faith and 

relationships. 

    The Religious life is one of the calls extended to women 

and men.  That call involves a specific community, a charism 

to be followed in ministry, and a spirituality that is lived thru 

prayer and service. 

    Many years ago I sensed that call and set upon a journey 

to try to figure out how to respond.  That wasn’t easy 

because I had my own agenda.  But the call was strong, I had 

good friends who helped me discern and after trying to 

ignore it, God got the upper hand.  At the age of 24 I asked 

for entrance into the missionary congregation of the 

Mercedarian Missionaries of Berriz, an international 

missionary Order  founded in Spain.  These Sisters had a 

house in my hometown, ran a day camp in summer  and girls 

club in winter, to which I belonged and when the time came 

for me to respond to God’s call, I knew that this was where I 

belonged.   

    The journey following Jesus, as a member of this 

community, and in service to the People of God, has been 

one of joy and growth as well as times of struggle.  I have 

been privileged to accompany people in their faith journeys 

in various parts of the world, to experience other cultures and 

ways to live out our faith. 

    I have sometimes been asked if I had any regrets and very 

honestly I never have.  The certainty that I have been called, 

that my response was the right one, supported by God’s 

grace and strength, is true and right.  I can only give thanks 

to God for my life, for the invitation to live my Baptism in 

this lifestyle, surrounded by a community with whom I share 

this call. And supported by the faithfilled people of Guardian 

Angels.  I am blessed indeed.  With Mary, I believe I can 

also say:  “My Soul Magnifies the Lord and my Spirit 

rejoices in God my Savior.” 

    So, this Lent, I invite you to reflect on how God has called 

you, how you have been invited to live out your Baptismal 

call to discipleship and service.  Give thanks to God for the 

many ways that each of us are called and give witness on this 

journey we call life. 

Sr. Linda Barringer, MMB 

  

2017 City-Wide Prayer Breakfast with 

Archbishop Joseph Naumann and  

Bishop James Johnston 
May 1, 2017 at the Ritz Charles in Overland 

Park.  Mass at 6:30 am and Program and 

Breakfast 7:00 am—9:00 am.  Individual 

tickets on sale March 27.  For more info, 

contact breakfast@spo.org.  Proceeds benefit 

young adults and college students through 

St. Paul’s Outreach Kansas City. 

Time and Talent Forms 

It is NOT too late to turn in your Time and 

Talent Forms.  These can be put in the 

offertory baskets at Mass or sent to the 

parish office. 



Baptism 

Contact the parish office after your baby is born, in order to 

schedule the baptismal class and the date of the baptism. 

 

Confirmation, Eucharist & Reconciliation 

Preparation for this sacrament is offered yearly. Contact the parish 

office for more information. 

 

Funeral 

Contact the parish office at the time of the death. 

 

Marriage 

Please contact Fr. Bob preferably nine months before your proposed 

marriage date.  Note that it is wise not to make other arrangements 

until you know your wedding date is available here at our church. 

 

Penance 

Saturday afternoon between 3:00 and 3:45 pm and by appointment 

at the parish office. 

 

Religious Education 

Sessions for children and families are held monthly.  

Contact the parish office for more information. 

 

Interested in Becoming Catholic? 

This process is called Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA). 

Call Sr. Linda Barringer at the parish office for information on this 

process. 

 

Sick or Hospitalized 

Contact the parish office when your loved one is sick or admitted to 

the hospital. 

 

Parish Hall Rental 

Parishioners who have been registered for one year or more, should 

contact Ms. Linda Battle in the parish office for rental information. 

 

School Cafeteria Rental 

Contact Ms. Linda Battle in the parish office. 

 

Bulletin Announcements 

Items to be included in the bulletin need to be sent to Kate Riha in 

the parish office no later than Monday before that Sunday’s 

intended inclusion date. 

Newcomers 

Registration Forms are located in the literature holders in the back 

and at the north entrance to the church. When completed, these can 

be returned to the parish office or placed in the collection baskets at 

Mass.  Welcome! 

 

Mass Intentions 

Please call the office during business hours. 

                                                                                                                             

Our Lady of Hope Catholic School 

(next door to Guardian Angels on Mercier) 

Mary Delac, Principal 

4232 Mercier, Kansas City, MO 64111 

Office: (816) 931-1693; Fax: (816) 931-6713 

 

Quinceanera 

Please contact the office nine (9) months in advance to schedule a 

preparation class with Deacon Tyrone. 

 

Sexual Abuse  

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is committed to combatting 

sexual abuse in the church.  If you are a victim of sexual abuse, or if 

you observe or suspect abuse: 

¶ Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1-(800)  

      392-3738, if the victim is under 18 years of age.  

¶ Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911 

¶ After reporting to the aforementioned law enforcement 

authorities, report suspected sexual abuse of a minor or 

vulnerable adult to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Jenifer Valenti 

at 816.812.2500 or JeniferValenti@att.net, if the abuse involves 

a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer of the Diocese of 

Kansas City-St. Joseph.  

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and 

healing resources to victims of sexual abuse and their families. 

Please contact Kathleen Chastain, Diocesan Victim Advocate at  

(816) 392-0011 or victimadvocate@diocesekcsj.org for more 

information. 

Procedures, Sacraments and Information for Guardian Angels Parish 

 

Monday, March 27 ........................ Holy Hour and Stations of the Cross 

Saturday, April 1 ........................... Penance Service 

Weekend of April 8 and 9 ............. Altar Society Gift Shop open after Masses 

Sunday, April 9 .............................. Palm Sunday and Easter Egg Hunt 

Sunday, April 16 ............................ Easter Sunday 

Saturday, May 13 .......................... G.A. working at Harvesters 

Sunday, June 4............................... Parish Festival 

Homilist for upcoming masses: 
March 25-26 ......................... Deacon Tyrone Gutierrez 

April 1-2 ............................... Fr. Bob Hagan 

April 8-9 ............................... Deacon Tyrone Gutierrez 
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Like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/GuardianAngelsKC! 


